Scholarship Spotlight

Seniors: Naviance has made some very sudden changes with how you can view local scholarships that we post! Students can now view local scholarships by clicking on COLLEGES - then SCHOLARSHIP SEARCH. Check out Schoology or connect with the Counseling Office if you need help. Here are some of the scholarships recently posted in Naviance:

<u>Ann Brown Memorial Scholarship</u> - Application deadline 3/31/22.

Daughters of the American Revolution - Catharine Oster Scholarship- Application deadline 4/15/22.

Her Traditions Scholarship - Application deadline 3/1/22.

Orrstown Bank Foundation Scholarship - Application deadline 3/18/22.

Qualifications, information and applications for these scholarships can be found <u>in Naviance</u> along with other Scholarship opportunities.

A representative from **East Stroudsburg University** is scheduled to visit and meet with interested students on **Friday, February 25th at 12:45pm.** Students can sign up for the visit in Naviance under the Colleges tab, and then select College visits. This is an in-person college visit being held in the College & Career Center in the Counseling Office.

Attention Seniors: The Patriot-News and Penn Live will honor 20 high school seniors by receiving the **Best & Brightest Award**. Selection is based upon academic achievement, extracurricular activities and service to school, peers and community as well as an autobiographical essay and two letters of recommendation. **Additional information and the application are available on your Class of 2022 Schoology page. Applications are due by Friday, March 25th.**

Attention AP Students - Registration with late fee for AP exams **closes at 11:59PM on Monday, February 28th.** NO REGISTRATIONS AFTER THIS TIME. See Mrs. Zimmerman in the Counseling Office if you have any questions.

Are you interested in the military academies? Would you like to learn more about how you can prepare? On Friday, February 25th, at Penn Manor High School, there will once again be an in-person Academy Night. United States Service Academy Liaison officers, ROTC representatives and DODMERB personnel will be present to brief on their programs. More information is available on the Class of pages on Schoology. Reach out to the Counseling Office if you have any questions.

For Juniors and undecided Seniors - please check out Schoology for information on a field trip to a college fair hosted by Thaddeus Stevens on Tuesday, March 15th. This is a great opportunity for students interested in exploring colleges and other post-secondary institutions. Seats are limited, make sure to review the information on how to sign up. Permission slips are available in the Counseling Office.

Attention Seniors: Would you like to be part of the conversation to pick the theme for this year's graduation? Are you interested in speaking at your graduation? If you have interest in being part of the theme planning that will guide the graduation speeches, meet in Mrs. Kennedy's room, 259, after school Tuesday, March 8 and/or Wednesday, March 9. Reach out to Mrs. Kennedy or Mr. K. Kantz for more details.

Are you interested in learning strategies that support your well-being? Have you wanted to learn more about mindfulness? Then join the counselors for **Mindfulness March**, a group that will meet Mondays and Thursdays before the start of school, starting at 7AM. Please see Mrs. Zielger's post in Schoology to sign up!

Important announcement for Seniors: Jostens graduation order information is posted to the Class of 2022 Schoology page. All seniors who wish to participate in the June 2, 2022 MTHS graduation ceremony MUST purchase a 2022 cap, gown and tassel through Jostens. **The final order deadline is March 1, 2022.**

Health Room Reminders for teachers and students:

- Students should NOT request to come to the Health Room within 5 minutes of the end of class and should not go to the Health Room between classes.
- Students must go to their next class to check in with their teacher and scan out using the QR code. Students are also required to scan in and out of the Health Room.
- No student will be permitted to miss a test, quiz, presentation or other evaluation tool without having made appropriate arrangements with the instructor prior to coming to the Health Suite (exclusive of medical emergencies.)

Missing your water bottle, lunch box, gym bag, or coat? Please check the newly relocated **Lost and Found** in the main lobby. Smaller, more valuable items may be found in the main High School office. Please note that unclaimed items will be disposed of at the end of every month.

Do you want to start your own business? Want to learn about local opportunities available to you? Then come to the Business Speaker Event! **Startup Club** is hosting a speaker from Cultivate Lancaster, a coalition of Lancaster entrepreneurs. You will learn what it takes to turn your big idea to reality. The event will be held right after school TODAY, February 24th, in room 218.

Mini-THON's Snowball Winter Dance is happening! It is Saturday, February 26th from 7-10pm in the cafeteria. This dance is for MT students only. Enter through the main lobby. Doors open at 7pm and close at 8pm. Tickets will be \$10 and sold at all lunches the week of Feb. 21st. Students must be debt free to purchase a ticket. Tickets will NOT be sold at the door so buy them ahead of time!

Attention Sophomores: Are you interested in applying to be a Student Impact Representative for the Manheim Township Educational Foundation? Please check your 'Class Of' Schoology page for more information. Applications and letters of recommendation are due to Mr. Marquis Jones by the end of the day March 23, 2022.

Attention 9th, 10th and 11th Grade Students: The High School Marching Band's Color Guard is now forming for the Fall 2022 season. Color Guard is an artistic performance sport that utilizes elements of ballet, jazz & modern dance choreography, as well as rhythmic gymnastics, and combines them with routines featuring equipment such as flags and rifles, in order to visually represent the music being performed by the marching band. No experience is required - we'll teach you everything you need to know at the upcoming basic skills clinics. Clinics will take place in the HS Band Room on Tuesday and/or Thursday from 3PM-4:30PM, beginning Thursday, March 10th. We need you to get involved! See Mr. Siegel in Room 152 with questions or to learn more about High School Color Guard!

MT Varsity Cheerleading Open Gyms will be on Thursday's, March 3rd, March 10th and March 17th 6pm - 7:30pm in the North Gym. If you have any questions, please email ManheimTownshipCheerleading@gmail.com.

Attention anyone interested in trying out for softball this year: Please join us in open practice on Saturdays at Keystone Sports at 10:00 am. If you have any questions, please reach out to Ms. Sassaman in the Counseling Office.

Are you interested in playing Boys' Volleyball this Spring? Come check out our preseason open gyms to get some playing time before tryouts. The open gym schedule is located on the athletics page of our website. Boys Volleyball Tryouts will be Monday, March 7th – Tuesday, March 8th from 5:00-7:00pm in the gym.

TODAY'S SPORTS

SPORT	VS	A/H	SITE	GAME TIME	E.D.	BUS TIME
Vgbasket	Dallastown	Α	Dallastown Area HS Gym	7:00		5:00